COMMISSION ON DISABILITIES MEETING MINUTES
Wednesday March 8, 2017
Saint Luke’s Church, Gordon Room.
MEMBERS PRESENT: John McLaughlin, Chairperson; Athena Brodsky, member; Michelle Murphy, member; Elaine Schembari, member; Megan Sommer Vice Chairperson.
ABSENT: None
1.  Call to Order. Chairperson John McLaughlin called the meeting to order at 7:35 PM at St. Luke’s Church.
2.  Acceptance of Past Minutes. Motion to accept February minutes was made by Mr. McLaughlin, seconded by Ms. Schembari and approved unanimously with Ms. Brodsky abstaining.

3:  Old Business
A) Monitoring:  
1) Path in back side area of Jenkins School to be addressed when weather permits.
2) New Middle School and Safety Building Plans – awaiting invitation to do walk through. Concerns about the refuge area in the middle school.
3) Shared Concerns with Harbormaster Steven Mone. Parking/Entrance Way/Accessibility of Structures/etc. TRRA meetings Parking/Fines/Dispatch/Enhanced 911/etc. Locating All the Town of Scituate, Massachusetts Handicap Parking Spaces  
A lift for the harbor is outstanding and a few other minor issues. Ms. Murphy will follow up.
4) The Setup and Plans for New and all Playgrounds. Preliminary fundraising starting.
5) Training for Town Recreation staff. Nothing to report. Remove from agenda
6) Country Way Trail Plans The pitch of the stairways are off and they need to be 48” wide. Reviewed blueprints.
7) Town of Scituate Transition Plan Funding on Town Meeting agenda to be voted on.
8) Council on Aging Update – Meeting not held last month due to weather. Will meet tomorrow night.

B) Broadening Transportation: Mr. McLaughlin will continue to promote awareness of the increased availability of GATRA. Discussion relating to the Jenkins School Pilot project for after-hours transportation was discussed in detail. It was determined that we would set aside up to $600.00 to fund the pilot. We would pay based on an invoice to us monthly from GATRA. We were unable to arrive at a decision on which account to use, the Commission’s Budget or the Handicapped Parking fines. A vote on this item was tabled until next meeting.
C) Open Meeting Law Remote Participation: We have been told that this will be available in the BOS meeting room and at the Safety Building. The BOS meeting room is not set up as handicapped accessible. Secretary will follow up to determine if the Safety Building meeting room could be used as it is handicapped accessible.
D) Sea Walls/Beach Entrance Ways: Nothing new
E) Follow up on Art Project with MOD. Discussion related to funding of two entities in town to assist in their ability to enter competition.
1) Road to Recovery had requested $121.74 for paints and canvas.

2) Scituate High School had requested $101.45
3) Motion to fund up to $250.00 for this project was made by Ms. Sommer and seconded by Ms. Schembari. It was approved unanimously
.
4. New Business
A) Hosting a Forum for townspeople Discussion began but due to time constrains members were asked to think about ideas for it and discuss at April meeting. Ms. Brodsky and Ms. Schembari will meet to review Emergency Management Access and Functional Needs form in effort to make it more inclusive.
B) Upcoming Training and Seminars 3-day seminar Approved unanimously Ms. Schembari will follow up via email with Town Officials about releasing Budget funds to pay for this.
5.  Potential Past and New ADA Violations Awareness: 
6.  Chairperson’s Comments: Mr. McLaughlin will follow up on the status of the complaint relating to Tilden Road sidewalks and curb cut.
7.  Adjournment: Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Ms. Sommer and seconded by Ms. Brodsky. Approved unanimously Meeting adjourned at 9:35 pm.
The next COD meeting is scheduled for April 12, 2017 at 7:30 PM.at Saint Luke’s Church, Gordon Room.
Respectfully submitted,
Elaine Schembari
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